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LETTER T O  T H E  E DITOR 

Dear Sir ,  

M INISTRY OF H EALTH, 

P.O. Box 8093 ,  CAUSEWAY, SALISBURY, 
RHODESIA AND N YASALAND. 

I have read with great in terest t he paper by Dr. N. D. Fraser of 
the M ission to Lepers which appears on pages 1 4 1  to 1 53 of the 
Leprosy Review Vol . 33 No. 2 of Apri l ,  1 962. The report does how­
ever conta in  some inaccuracies which you may consider should be 
drawn to the attent ion of the author .  It i s  not unexpected that the 
Federal organisat ion in  Rhodesia and Nyasaland has rather confused 
Dr. Fraser. 

Dr .  Currant was not the Leprosy Special ist for the Federation ; the 
Federal Min istry empl oys three Leprosy Specialists al l  on the highest 
specialist scale, one stationed in each Region, Dr. Griffiths in N orth­
ern Rhodesia (who has replaced Dr. Currant) , Dr. Currie in Nyasa­
land and Dr. Al lan in Southern Rhodesia .  Dr. Currant was therefore 
not the Leprosy Special ist of the Federat ion but the Leprosy 
Special ist  for the Northern Rhodesia Region of the Federal M in istry 
of Health .  

Later on page 1 47 there is reference to  the Health Department of  
the  Northern Rhodesia Government. This  Government has no  health 
department and i t  i s  obvious that Dr.  Fraser really meant to refer 
to the Northern Rhodesia Region of the Federal Ministry of Health .  
This confusion is not really very surprising because i t  i s  not really very 
usual that Health should in a Federal system be a Federal rather than 
a regional responsibi l i ty, although here the Constitution does not bar 
the Territorial Government from operat ing in the heal th  field.  They 
would, however, be rather un l ikely to do so when the allocat ion of 
financial responsibil ity for the subject rests with the Federal Govern­
ment. 

Yours faithfully, 
I. M. BLAIR, 

Secretary for Health. 




